
 

 

 

CORNERSTONE MASONIC 

LODGE #157 

202 SE 84TH Ave. 

Portland, OR 97216 

 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

WORSHIPFUL MASTER 
Scott Kennedy 

619 – 517 – 2761 

 

WORSHIPFUL MASTER - Elect 

David Gillette 

503 – 777 – 7842 

 

SENIOR WARDEN - Elect 

Joseph Aguirre 

503 – 484 – 3620 

 

JUNIOR WARDEN - Elect 

Matthew Harrah 

503 – 484 – 3620 

 

SECRETARY 

Joe Watson 

503 – 518 – 3049 

 

TREASURER 

Eric Headley 

503 – 927 – 9552 

   

 

TRESTLEBOARD 
December 2021 

From the East: 

It has been an interest couple years serving in the East. My final message as 

Master will be a short review of the masonic years 2020 and 2021. 

We started the year 2020 with enthusiasm, approving our budget and 

announcing committee members, as per code requirements.  Visiting other 

lodges, improving neighborhood relations and degree work were the 

expanding focus of lodge activities.   

However, with the emerging threat of COVID-19, March would be our last 

stated meeting dinner, a traditional Irish dish, cottage pie. We had an EA and 

FC degree scheduled, but we were forced into lock down before we could 

confer them.  We would remain in lockdown until after the Grand Lodge 

Annual Communication was held in June in a modified format with only 25 in 

attendance. Though we would not be allowed to confer degrees, we were 

encourage to meet for the Stated Meetings as listed in our charter, following 

restrictions and protocols related to the pandemic. 

September would have been a regular meeting, but we did not reach quorum 

due to Wild Fires and poor air quality. For the October meeting we were able 

to resume operations and mailed out scholarships, as we were still not able 

to receive guests. We were able to hold Elections in November, although this 

was the beginning of the repeat year. All elected officers stood and were re-

elected to their 2020 offices for the 2021 year. 

We started the installation process in December, as we were restricted to 

only six brothers in attendance at one time.  The next group was installed in 

January, and we finished the installation process in February with the Senior 

Steward and Tyler. 

Even though we increased our charitable donations in 2020, with double our 

normal donation to the Community Transitional School (CTS), plus donations 

to Fire Relief efforts, as well as some individual charities, our overall lack of 

spending and having our investments do well, brought us back up to $2 

million in assets. 

A year after lock down and the lodge was still being forced into doing minimal 

work.  It would not be until after Grand Lodge Annual Communication in June 

of 2021 that we would start to see regulations lifted.  This allowed us to 

confer the FC degree that had been put on hold, and hold our annual picnic 

in July, before restrictions returned in the fall. 

In a repeat of 2020, we were able to mail scholarship awards and hold 

elections in November of 2021.  Which brings us to December, with our 

Annual Installation of Officers scheduled for December 18th at 12 noon, 

and the elected line moving once again.  I look forward to the continued 

progress of the lodge. I have faith in the officers of this lodge, and trust that 

whatever decisions are made for our future, they will be made with harmony 

in mind. 

Happy Holidays, 

Scott Kennedy 

Worshipful Master, Cornerstone Lodge #157 AF&AM  



 
 

 

Mt. Hood Chapter DeMolay 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

MASTER COUNCILOR 
Kyle Thygesen 

 

CHAPTER (DAD) ADVISOR 
Jeff Gannaway 

503 – 753 – 4122 

 

CHAPTER CHAIRMAN 
Jeff Crowder 

503 – 756 – 3561 

 

 

 

 

 

Job’s Daughters Bethel #1 

OFFICERS: 

HONORED QUEEN 
Jazmine Pickard  

 

GUARDIAN 
Kristi Reid 

503 – 730 – 8215 

ASSOCIATE GUARDIAN 

(TBD) 

 

 

 

 

 

Christina Court #8 

ELECTED OFFICERS: 

ROYAL MATRON 

HL SuZahn Barclay PGRM 
503 – 255 – 4377 (home) 

503 – 867 – 3102 (cell) 

dragonladyswb@gmail.com 

 

ROYAL PATRON 

SK Thomas Barclay  
503 – 255 – 4377 (home) 

503 – 936 – 9638 (cell) 

tomtheboss50@gmail.com 

 

SECRETARY 

HL Doreen Kundelius 

503 – 357 – 7482 

dkundelius@comcast.net 
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Year! 
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